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Position on Housing

Across the nation, people with developmental disabilities face a severe crisis in the availability of decent, safe, affordable, and accessible housing.  Nevada continues to promote inclusion for people with developmental disabilities to live in their communities and guard against return to congregate facilities or other institutions. 

The Nevada Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities (NGCDD) believes that citizens with developmental disabilities should live in inclusive, safe, and affordable communities of their choice and be provided with the needed individualized supports and accommodations. 

Additionally, the NGCDD believes that citizens who live in ISLA (Intermittent Support Living Arrangement), ICF-ID (Intermittent Care Facilities for Individuals with Intellectual or Developmental Disabilities) homes should be provided with opportunities to participate actively and inclusively in their communities, including the needed individualized supports, accommodations, and transportation. 

Policy Recommendations:
1. Increase the supply of affordable and accessible housing options that are integrated in the community, including temporary housing, rental housing and/or home ownership, to meet the growing needs of individuals with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities and their families.
2. Significantly increase funding for and protect the integrity of HUD programs, U.S. Department of Agriculture housing programs, as well as all other federal/state housing programs (including but not limited to ISLA, ICF-ID, and transitional housing) providing funding for individuals with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities.
3. Ensure increased funding and programs to guarantee the need for quality safe, affordable, and accessible emergency housing for individuals with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities. 
4. Remove barriers that prevent individuals with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities from obtaining appropriate housing including but not limited to temporary housing, rental housing, ISLA housing, ICF-ID housing, transitional housing or buying their own homes. 
5. Require that projects developed with public funds are applied with current accessibility standards. 
6. Eliminate discrimination based on disabilities in all sales, rental, and living accommodations. 
7. Encourage adoption of universal or barrier free designs, as new units are built or remodeled, so that the environment can be accessed, understood, and used to the greatest extent possible by all people. 
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